         Research Riders Meeting

Mon. day, 2010
Scott Mullin, Research Riders President, called the meeting to order. There were 9 members and 1 guest present in

the 1st floor conference room of B71. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted and approved. 
Motioned to accept Mark Griffin and 2nd by Don Moravits.
Treasurer’s report: 

Chuck reported no activity and a balance of $475.35
Old Business Section:
St Patrick’s Day Parade report – had a great time at the parade, fantastic weather and a good crowd.  15 showed up on 12 bikes.  Louis son took some great pictures.  Those attending were:
Scott Mullin, Greg Rawson, Steve Clay, Mike and Pat Huebenthal, Chuck Ellis, Art Nicholls, James Mathis, Daniel and Margie Garcia, Mark and Michelle Griffin, Louis Predicio and son Louie Jr., and Patrick Keller

Next Ride: Rockport with lunch at Charlotte Plumbers – April 24
Chuck’s game has begun!  Take a picture by a known landmark and post it, then see which club rider can find it first and take their picture there.  That person then picks the next landmark, and so on.  James Mathis found the first landmark, an old bridge on the SA river at FM775.  He will soon be posting the next one.

Big Bend ride plans have been set for May 14-17.  Looks like 22 -23 will be making it.  Hotel is set; rides are planned.  You can still join up but have to make your own reservations
New Business Section:
Ride suggestions is the Fly-in in La Grange – first Saturday of the month in July considered.
Updates from Publicity / Ride activities in Texas Committee – Mark mentioned the Boerne Car show Apr. 17th from 8am – 4pm, great fun with Main St through Boerne being closed for the day, lost of old vintage cars on display.

UTSA Students (Cole Brady, www.impulsecycles.com) are working on an electric bike design and one of that group will be at the meeting to talk about their work and show off the machine, Cole was the guest speaker and gave a nice presentation on the electric bike they have developed, the goal is to make a kit that could be used on various bikes.  Specifically for those that have an old bike laying around and would like to convert it to a “green” commuter bike.  He brought the bike out to show us, was cool.  Chuck and Scott took it for a spin.  Weird seeing but not hearing it.
Open Discussion:

No discussion made (I think everyone wanted to go see the electric bike)
Chuck Ellis made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Don Moravits, and the group unanimously approved to end the meeting. 
